ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th June 2018 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally.  Clerk and P.C.S.O. Harris.
Apologies.  Councillors Lowther and Lewis.
Councillor Evans took the Chair in the absence of Councillor Lewis.  It was agreed that the election of a Chair for 2018/19 be left to our next meeting.
Public Session.

A member of the public addressed the Council on his concerns about the lack of enforcement by the Planning Department following the Withdrawn Planning Application – P/2017/0672.  He left an information sheet with all members and asked that the Council consider the points therein.  The Chair said that the matter would be discussed later in the meeting and thanked him for his attendance and diligence. 
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th March  2018.
These were accepted as a true and accurate record.
Matters arising.    
The Erbistock Village Hall.  A planning application has been submitted to convert
 it into a private dwelling.
The state of the roads in Erbistock and Eyton.  Councillor Pritchard and the Clerk had toured the area with Gareth Matthews from W.C.B.C. on 7th June noting all the remedial work that was needed to both the drains and the road surfaces.  Hopefully these would be addressed when funds were available. 

Police Matters.

P.C.S.O. Harris reported that in the period 19th March to 11th June there were –
Crabtree Green.  Two thefts. 

Erbistock.  One theft.

Eyton.  One theft, one criminal damage, one burglary.

Councillor Matthews reported the theft of a Land Rover and tools locally.  P.C.S.O. Harris to check and report back to the Clerk.

 Agenda.
1. Data Protection Regulation.
As a very small Community Council we are exempt from having to appoint a Data Protection Officer.
2.  Planning Applications.
· Erbistock House, Chapel Lane, Erbistock.  Side extension to form sun lounge with two storey front extension to form porch with gallery landing above and internal alterations.  P/2018/0165.  Granted.
· Upper Park Eyton Farm, Eyton.  Erection of steel portal framed building for livestock housing and storage of machinery and fodder.  Retrospective application.  P/2018/0109. Granted.
· Cinders Farm, Ruabon.  Proposed poultry rearing farm.  No further information received since our last meeting.  The development is just outside our area. 
· Old Hall Farm, Erbistock.  Removal of building to ground level and erection of new dwelling and garage on land west of Old Hall Farm.  P/2018/0230.  No objections.

· The Old Fox, Eyton.  Outline planning permission for erection of one detached dwelling.  P/2018/0233.  No objections.
· Erbistock Village Hall, Erbistock.  Change of use to one dwelling.  P/2018/0288.  No objections.     
3. Community Agents.
Louise Strachen and Carol Roberts attended the meeting.  They are based in the Rainbow Centre in Penley.  They will cover our area and others for three days per week.  They gave details of their background and experience.  They will give support/help to residents over 50 years of age.  There will be a leaflet drop to all houses and they asked that we advertise this initiative as widely as possible.  It has started well and hopefully will benefit as many residents that request it.  The Chair thanked them for their attendance. 
4. Council Accounts and Annual Audit for 2017/18.
The Clerk took the Council briefly through the Accounts and the Audit papers.  There were no questions and the Chair signed them off. 
5. Council Insurance 2018/19.
It was agreed we pay £163.52 to Zurich Mutual.
6.  Council Web Site.
It was agreed we pay Lucy Li £50 for her services for 2017/18 and ask her to continue.

7.  Clerk’s extra expenses.
These were accepted and the payment of £19.36 was authorised.
8.  Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.
Following the presentation made by a member of the public at the beginning of this meeting on this piece of land and the ramifications following the Withdrawal of Planning Application P/2017/0672 the Council again discussed the issue in depth. 
The following points were made –

· Prior to Mr. Pritchard’s purchase this was an overgrown piece of waste land and an eyesore.

· It is now an improved area of land.
· No other residents have made any comments on its development.

· The tree house, trampoline and children’s play den cannot be seen from the road.
· The Enforcement Officer visits the area every month.

· Should, in the future, Mr. Pritchard wish to build a house then he would have to submit plans and they would be considered in the normal way.

The Council decided to leave it with the Planning Department to take further action if they deemed it to be necessary.
5. A.O.B.
· Councillor Blakemore reported a large pothole at the Crabtree Green/Eyton crossroads.  Councillor Pritchard to follow this up.
· Councillor Matthews reported the appearance of cones on the lane to Gyfelia.
· Councillor Thomas would send a card from the Council  to Councillor Lowther.    
6. Date of next meeting.

This was to be Monday 17th September 2018 in Eyton School at 7.30 pm.
